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Annual Lakewood Membership Meeting
6:00 PM Tuesday, December 13th

Mark your calendars to attend the Annual Lakewood Membership Meeting to be held Tuesday December 13th at 6:00 PM.  The Board of Directors

will provide updates on club committee activities including a Financials report.

Also between now and the annual meeting you will receive communications on the Board of Directors nomination process, whereby the
membership elects replacement officers for those individuals exiting the board.  Consider whether you might be interested in serving on the
board and contributing your unique skill set to this important governing role.

We are looking forward to seeing you there!

Lakewood Golf & Country Club Board of Directors

Words from our President - Tommy Dennis

On behalf of myself and the Lakewood Golf and Country Club Board of Directors, we
would like to wish every member and your families a very Merry Christmas and a
Happy New Year.
Thank you for your support throughout 2022, and we look forward to seeing you in
2023.
Friendly reminder our Annual Membership meeting is scheduled for Tuesday,
December 13th at 6p.m. - Tommy

Office Manager - Penny Panter

Penny is always eager to help you with any questions you have.  She can be
reached at 931-455-8770 X 2 or by email at office@lakewoodgcc.com

Office Hours
8:00 am - 2:00 pm Tuesday - Friday

It’s Beginning To Look A Lot Like Christmas…… at Lakewood



Membership - Josh Clarey Welcome New
Members

Tyler, Felicia, Forrest & Julia Frasch

Jeff & Tammy Muse

Greens & Grounds
Dave Hamann &

Clay Uselton
A big thank you to our Workhorse group. They have been working hard
this fall and have been knocking a lot of items off their to do list. If you

want to volunteer and help, they are working Saturday mornings at 7:00
AM. Bring your chainsaw.  The course is dormant this time of year,

meaning the grass is not growing. Please be careful where you drive
your golf cart, avoid wet areas. Please fix your ball marks. Since the

grass is not growing, the ball mark will not repair itself. Pay attention to
emails about frost delays. Walking on the greens when they are frozen

or have frost on them can damage the grass.
We hope everyone has a wonderful holiday season.

See you on the course...

Lakewood Workhorses
Making Lakewood

Great Again!
Thanks to all!



Lakewood Golf Shop/Golf Committee
Kenny Saunders & Bryan Hall

Holly Jolly Scramble - Saturday, December 3 12:00 Shotgun
This is a 4 person scramble, 18 holes with A,B,C and D players on each team.  The cost is

$20 per person and all proceeds are donated to Toys 4 Tots. Mulligans are for sale at $5 per
and you can get up to 10. This money also goes to Toys 4 Tots. This is the 4th year we have

supported the program with this tournament and we have donated somewhere around
$4000 so far. Let's break our record when we donated $1300 for the charity that goes to

these kids in need. We welcome donations from non golfers as well if you just want to help
out some less fortunate kids that are in a bad situation that is no fault of their own.  Please

bring cash or checks made out to Toys 4 Tots.  The proshop donates the prizes for this
event.  Sign up through this email, call the proshop or just sign your name on the board.

Awards:
Best dressed for the the holidays

Best cart decoration
Most Honest Team

1-3 Places

Don’t forget - Kenny Bucks expire December 31!
I have lots in stock - so come and get it!

2022 Tennessee Section Vegas Pro-Am
This is the 5 th year running that Lakewood has been represented in
the Tennessee Section Las Vegas Pro-Am. We had two teams entered
this year. Our first stop is a practice round at Dragon Ridge Golf
Club where we are hosted by my friend, Rob Terry, who has lived in Las
Vegas for 40 years. Then we move on to Paiute Golf Course which has
(3) 18 hole championship golf courses. We play one each day with (1)
best ball net and (1) best ball gross format. We had one day of atrocious
weather with pouring rain, 49 degrees and 50 mile an hour gusts. Our
teams excelled and all finished in the money.  There were 52 teams of 5
from Tennessee at the event. The following players had a ball in Las
Vegas:
3rd Place Alan Jones, Steve Cope, Mal McDaniel, Chris Danko
5th Place Frankie Powers, Doug McAfee, Johnny McCormick, Lloyd
Carden
If you are interested in joining us next year get
your team together and contact me before March!  ~Kenny



Finance - Mike Melton

In October we had a smaller profit than
expected of $535. We had an

unexpected expense of $21,000 due to
the flood in the basement.

However, on a bright note, with the
help of Steve Cope we received a

check in November from the City of
Tullahoma’s insurance to cover the

flood expenses.

Thanks - Mike

Jeff Biniek - House / Facilities



Social - Trent McNabb (and Katie)

Mark your calendar!

Breakfast with Santa - Saturday, December 3 8-11am

Tacky Sweater Party - Friday, December 16 6:00
(watch for more info soon!)

Anyone interested in serving on the social committee or just helping with
social events, please contact Katie McNabb (931-619-8107)

Pool & Tennis - Betty Hand

Tennis
As you drive into the club, you may have

noticed that the fence on the corner of the
tennis courts is leaning outward.  This is due to
an erosion issue that over time has caused the

fence poles to pull away from the court
foundation.  We have hired a contractor who
will frame and pour concrete to reinforce the

fence poles and fix the erosion problem.  Once
the concrete reinforcement has been

completed, we will determine what ground
repair and landscaping may be needed.

Pool / Fire Pit
On these chilly afternoons and evenings, wouldn’t it be nice to gather around

an outdoor firepit and share your day’s golfing heroics and battle-scars.
Having a firepit area would be yet another asset to our home away from home.

The objective is to have a natural gas fire pit, six Adirondack chairs and a
composite deck on what is today a vacant area just behind and below the 19th

Green.  The chairs were graciously donated by Clay Uselton.  We have a
contractor that has proposed installing a gas line, electricity if needed and a

low maintenance composite deck that will resist fading, scratches and stains.
We would then install a firepit and start enjoying our new outdoor expansion
to the 19th Green.  If you would like to contribute funds toward this new club
addition, we are estimating the cost to be in the range of $10k.  Please reach
out to Betty Hand if you have any questions, suggestions and or donations.



Lakewood Ladies Golf Association
Martha Merz/Betty Hand,

Co-Chairs
Martha Merz, Co-Chair (931-581-3576/marthamerz12@gmail.com)

Betty Hand, Co-Chair (bjhand58@hotmail.com)
Kathy Tierney, Secretary (mimitee@att.net)

Deby Barnett, Treasurer (debyann22@gmail.com)

LLGA would like to thank Kenny, Patrick, Jamie, Nate and Audrey for all of
their help this year during our weekly play and tournaments.

Also, Cindy, Becky, Ann, Abby, and everyone else in the bar and kitchen
for planning and serving us throughout the year and especially our

tournament luncheons.
Lakewood is a great place and Lakewood Ladies Golf Association is proud
to provide golf and games to anyone interested.  Contact one of our Board

members for more information.

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to everyone!

Lads & Lassies
Dan & Martha Merz

LADS & LASSIES

MERRY CHRISTMAS & HAPPY NEW YEAR!

SEE EVERYONE IN 2023!
Stay tuned for info next March!

~Dan & Martha

mailto:marthamerz12@gmail.com
mailto:bjhand58@hotmail.com
mailto:mimitee@att.net
mailto:debyann22@gmail.com


Restaurant & Bar
Cynthia Ramsey

& Laura Passarello

Winter Kitchen Hours
Monday-Closed

Tuesday-11am-8pm
Wednesday-11am-8pm

Thursday-11am-8pm
Friday-11am-9pm

Saturday-10am-6pm
Sunday-10am-6pm

Upcoming Events

WOW - what a fabulous November at Lakewood.
We hosted several events including Tullahoma

Chamber of Commerce “40 Under 40” Banquet, a
Celebration for our own Megan Hershman, and of

last but certainly not least, our 1st Annual
Friendsgiving.  Thank you to Katie McNabb, Mel

Dennis, Bita Jordan, and all of their committee for
helping make this such a special night for our

members. It was a sold out event and our
members were so appreciative of our hard work.

We are looking forward to hosting multiple
Christmas parties this season - if you need help,

don’t hesitate to reach out.

We are always available to you for anything you might need!
Don’t forget to call Lakewood first for your event.

Contact Cynthia Ramsey at 931-455-8770 X1

Celebrating
Megan

Tullahoma Chamber of
Commerce

“40 Under 40” Awards Banquet



Friendsgiving 2022





December 2022
Sunday       Monday       Tuesday    Wednesday   Thursday      Friday        Saturday

1
6:30 Private
Christmas Party

2
6:30 Private
Christmas Party
7:00 Big Bucks

3
8:00 am LGCC
Breakfast with
Santa
12:00 - Holly
Jolly Scramble
5:00 Private
Party

4
4:00 BINGO

5
Club Closed

6
11:30 LLGA
Christmas Lunch
12:30 Private
Christmas Lunch
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks

7
Burger Night

8 9
6:00 Private
Christmas Party
7:00 Big Bucks

10

11
2:00 Private Baby
Shower
4:00 BINGO

12
Club Closed

13
11:00 Chamber
Coffee hosted by
Ascend FCU
6:00 Annual
Membership
Meeting
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks

14
6:00 Private
Christmas Party
Burger Night

15
5:00 Private
Retirement Party

16
6:00 Tacky
Sweater Party
7:00 Big Bucks

17
6:30 Private
Christmas Party

18
4:00 BINGO

19
Club Closed

20
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks

21
Burger Night

22
4:30 Private
Christmas Party

23
6:00 Lakewood
Christmas Buffet
7:00 Big Bucks

24

25 26
Club Closed
5:00 LGCC Board
Meeting

27
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks &
Trivia

28

Outside Parties
Outside Golf Events
LGCC Board of Directors Meeting 4th Monday of every Month at 5:00
Lions Club - meets Wednesday at 11:30
Kiwanis Club - meets Thursday at 11:30
DAR - meets 2nd Thursday of each month at 12:00
Southern TN Endotontics - meets 2nd Thursday of each month 6:00 pm
Red Hat Society  - meets 3rd Thursday of each month at 11:30
Rotary - meets Friday at 12:00

https://www.facebook.com/lakewoodtullahoma https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/

Lakewood Golf & Country Club ⧫ 1800 Country Club Drive ⧫ Tullahoma, Tennessee 37388 ⧫ 931-455-8770
https://www.lakewoodgcc.com/

https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/

